
<<Date>>

Dear Brother,

	 I hope and trust that this letter finds you well, and I wish you a healthy and successful New Year!

	 The past year was a good one for Kappa – perhaps better to say a year of improvements and survival, in the face of the 
challenges that fraternities face nationwide. Although we know full well the value proposition of fraternities, making the 
case to the communities in which we live (i.e., universities, college towns, and families of actives) requires more effort today. 
However, we are not beyond doing so, and we will continue to do so. It is a case truly worth making.

	 I am happy to advise you that we have a strong Alumni Board, without which we could not be accomplishing what 
we are accomplishing. As you hopefully heard, we had a very successful Homecoming! Alumni and actives alike had a great 
time. It was great to see everyone, especially those who I haven’t seen in quite some time (yes, I’m talking about you, Jim 
Whipkey!) We celebrated the opening of the Chapter History Room (we still don’t have this name right yet, and I am open 
to suggestions), in which we are seeking to collect and to preserve Kappa history. Bill DeGrandis, a past board member and 
a driving force in the capital campaign of the early 2000s, told me about how a Chapter history room has been a desire for 
some time. I am happy to see us get it off the ground. However, there is much to do yet – but I look forward to the fun of 
the work. One last mention on accomplishments. Our mortgage debt has been reduced to under $400,000. I am working 
with the Board to see if we can pay this off by the end of 2023.

	 In addition to the Board, the Kappa Alumni have been a great support to the good of the Brotherhood. Kappa has 
experienced strong donations for this giving year (8/1/19 through 7/31/20) and the total amount to date has nearly matched 
the total for the previous giving year! This includes a very generous donation from Joseph Masterson to the Scholarship 
Fund. My heartfelt thanks for all the support.

	 Financially, our position is strong. The Board adopted a budget approach that separates the budget into two buckets:  a 
Housing Budget and an Alumni Association Budget. This enables the Board to better manage the business. We can set the 
rents for actives based upon not only the marketplace, but to ensure that the rents are covering the housing costs that are the 
responsibility of the Alumni. Even in the face of being below capacity of actives living in the House, we have been successful 
in running the Housing Budget at a surplus, which we have been using to pay down the mortgage. The Alumni Association 
Budget, however, is running a little behind. The Alumni Association Budget includes all communication costs (which 
include the Affinity website), events hosted by the Alumni, and the Scholarship Fund. Our budget for this year is $30,000 
which includes $5,000 for scholarship. We are about a third of the way there in funding the Alumni Association Budget.

	 As I close out this letter, allow me to make an offer and to make a request. I offer to be available for your input.   The 
Board is very interested in identifying and implementing steps to improve communications with Alumni and to provide 
activities and events for Alumni. Our Alumni Communications Chair, Fred DeCock (a former Board President who can’t 
stop helping us – thank you Fred!), is ready to hear from you. So am I. Please feel free to contact me using the email or 
phone number provided below.

	 The request is this; If you can, your support to close the gap on our Alumni Association Budget would be greatly 
appreciated. As they say, every little bit helps.

	 Be well, and I hope to see you soon.

	 Fraternally yours,

 
Martin Barbato ’79
Alumni President, The Phi Sigma Kappa Association 
mfbarbato@gmail.com     (732)-742-0066

Yes! I want to support Kappa of Phi Sigma Kappa Annual Fund in 2019-20.

Phi Sigma Kappa
The Pennsylvania State University
Alumni Relations Processing Center 
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

q My check is enclosed, payable to: 
    Phi Sigma Kappa Association

Please charge my:  q Mastercard    q Visa

Account #__________________________________________

Expiration Date_______________CVV_ _________________

Signature__________________________________________ 	
(3-digit number on the back of your credit card)

Total amount $_____________ 537AF0101 Gifts to the annual fund are not tax deductible.

<<SCANLINE>>

Please update your 
info and STAY  
CONNECTED!

537-358

www.phisigpsu.com

May 17, 2019

• Please charge my:   q     q  $____________

Signature__________________________________________

Account #__________________________________________

Expiration Date____________________CVV______________

Yes! I want to support the Kappa of Phi Sigma Kappa Annual Fund.

Phi Sigma Kappa
The Pennsylvania State University
Alumni Relations Processing Center
PO Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Gifts to the Annual Fund are not tax deductible.
• Visit www.phisigpsu.com

0537000230906LD0519331050537AF01011

DEMAND EXCELLENCE, COMMIT TO LIFELONG LEARNING, MEET CHALLENGES WITH INNOVATION, VALUE BROTHERHOOD ABOVE SELF 

Dear Brother Feeney,
As a generous donor in previous years, you’ve played a vital role in sustaining the legacy of Kappa of Phi Sigma 
Kappa. Your last gift  of $100.00 in 2017 helped us keep our community connected and ensure it lived on to 
welcome new generations. 
I am writing to remind you that you haven’t yet made a gift  to the annual fund during this giving year, which 
ends on August 31st. This is your fi nal chance to contribute and join our Honor Roll of Donors (see reverse side).
We all have experiences and moments that made us who we are today. For me, many of the moments that come 
to mind are from my years with Phi Sigma Kappa at Penn State, and my annual fund donation is my small way 
of saying thanks. Phi Sig is where my strongest friendships began. For many of us, it also set the stage for a 
lifelong commitment to serving our communities. Still, for others, Phi Sig was the very place where we fi rst met 
our partners with whom we settled down and started families. 
Please consider paying tribute to your Phi Sig years by fi lling out the form below or making a gift  online at 
www.phisigpsu.com.
With your renewed support before August 31st, our alumni community will remain vibrant and strong and 
Kappa will continue to shape the lives of young men at Penn State.
Fraternally,

Fred DeCock ‘80
Alumni President, The Phi Sigma Kappa Association
 
P.S. With the busy summer season upon us, it’d be easy to put this fi nal written reminder aside or forget about 
it. Please don’t. Please mail your gift  or donate online at www.phisigpsu.com today.

T h a n k  y o u  f o r  y o u r  p r e v i o u s  d o n a t i o n s :

q $1,000+ q $500-$999.99

q $250 - $499.99 q $100 - $249.99

q $51 - $99.99 q Up to $50.99

Total Amount of Contribution: $_______ 537AF0101
• My check is enclosed $_________, payable to 
Phi Sigma Kappa Association

M A R
1 3

2017

Your last gift of 
$100 on

and your lifetime  
donations of  
$201

• Call our toll-free Donation Hotline 1.800.975.6699



Help Us Keep You Connected with Other Brothers!
Please indicate any changes to your personal information.

Name:  <<Name>>

Name:

Home Phone:  <<Home Phone>>

Home Phone:

Home Address:	 <<Street Address>>
	 <<City>>, <<State Abr>> <<Zip>>

Home Address:

Email Address:  <<Email Address>>

Email Address:

Kappa 
of Phi Sigma Kappa

The following alumni are recognized for their annual fund contributions in 2019 - 2020.
Reflects gifts received from September 1, 2019 through January 24, 2020.

Thank you. Add your name to the honor roll by making your gift today!

Cell Phone:  <<Cell Phone>>

Cell Phone: 

$1,000+	
James Whipkey	 1980
Joseph Masterson	 1985

$500-$999.99	
James Hancock	 1953
Ben McLure	 1962

$250 - $499.99	
Edward Baranski	 1955
Joseph Peden	 1956
Steven Brose	 1969
Bruce Balmat	 1970
Richard Richardson	 1970
Edward Buchan	 1974
Martin Barbato	 1979	
David Hyland	 1980
John Woerner	 1991

$100 - $249.99	
Reaves Lukens	 1953
Dick Doherty	 1958
Joseph Weader	 1959
Frederick Warman	 1960
H. Minnich	 1963
William (Bill) Funk	 1963
Donald Schnure	 1964
A R Sharp	 1964
George Ely	 1964
Kermit Stahr	 1966
Donald Kirby	 1966
Frederick Jacobs	 1969
Ronald Hedges	 1970
William Warfel	 1971
John Eisley	 1972
Dennis Wist	 1973
Dan Stearns	 1973
Stephen Yorks	 1973
Michael Bache	 1978

Edward Bridgens	 1978
Brian Auman	 1979
Bruce McKinney	 1979
Matthew Hilbert	 1981
Gary DeCock	 1983
John Caspero	 1986
Robert Glass	 1986
Walter Bashaw	 1987
Kevin Brady	 1994
Jason Babik	 1996
Matthew Anthony	 2002

$51 - $99.99	
Ronald Manning	 1969

Up to $50.99	
George Langford	 1957
Richard Lash	 1957
Thomas Florkiewicz	 1966
Geoffrey Gates	 1966


